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Indigenous and Affaires autochtones 
Northern Affairs Canada et du Nord Canada 

Nunavut Regional Office 

PO Box 2200 

Iqaluit, NU, X0A OHO 

30 May 2016 

Sharon Ehaloak 

Executive Director 

Nunavut Planning Commission 

PO Box 1797 

Iqaluit, NU, X0A OHO 

RE: Response to the Questions in the NPC's Paper Titled Considerations for Potential 

Refinements to the 2014 Draft Nunavut Land Use Plan, January 2016 

Dear Sharon: 

On behalf of the Government of Canada please find attached the submission regarding the 

draft Nunavut Land Use Plan. 

A translated version of the document will follow. 

Should you have any questions regarding the submission, please do not hesitate to contact 

Spencer Dewar, A/Director of Lands and Contaminated Sites at (867) 975-4625 or myself at 

(867) 975-4501.

Sincerely, 

��92-� 
David Rochette 

Regional Director General 

Nunavut Region 




